
 

 
 
 

 
 

Welcome to the Anglican Cathedral of  
St. John the Baptist 

29 June 2025 
 

 
 
Our Summer Tour Guides have now started! The Cathedral will be 
open for tours Tuesday to Saturday, from 10 am to 4 pm, until the end 
of August. 
 
Website Rebuild: Our updated Website is now live! 
www.OurCathedral.ca. Please have a look through the site and if you 
find any problems with links, spelling, or information, please email the 
Dean: Roger@ourcathedral.ca.  
 
Monthly Special Offering Intentions: Our special intention for this 
month is “Patronal Festival”. Please write “Patronal” on your 
envelope or in the memo of your electronic donation. 
 
 

A WARM WELCOME 
to Visitors and Newcomers! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Our Children’s Ministry 
Meets downstairs during the 
11 a.m. service most weeks. 
The children will process 
downstairs during the Gradual 
Hymn. 
 
Washroom Facilities are 
located through the tunnel on 
the right side of the chancel 
and down the stairs. There is 
also an accessible washroom 
in the South Transept (to the 
right of the Chancel). 
 
Assisted Listening Devices are 
available at the entrance. 
 
New to the Cathedral?  
Please fill out a welcome 
card/envelope found in the 
pews. 
 
Learn more about the 
Cathedral by visiting 
OurCathedral.ca 
 
Like the Cathedral on 
Facebook @anglcathstj 
 
 

The AED is mounted by  
the Sacristy. 

 

PARISH DIRECTORY 
Parish Office 
P.O. Box 23112 
St. John’s, NL, A1B 4J9 
709-726-5677  
Office@OurCathedral.ca 
Website: OurCathedral.ca 
 
The Right Rev’d Samuel Rose 
Bishop of Eastern NL 
709-576-6697; Bishop@Anglicanenl.net 
Diocesan Website: AnglicanENL.net 
 
The Very Rev’d Roger Whalen 
Dean and Rector: 709-693-4529; 
Roger@OurCathedral.ca 
 
The Rev’d Gail Dick  
Vicar Pastoral: 709-685-5809 
Gail@OurCathedral.ca 
 
Music Director 
Mrs. Sharon Whalen 
Music@OurCathedral.ca 
 
Honorary Assistants 
The Rev’d Canon Dr. Frank Cluett 
The Rev’d Canon Margaret Hall 
The Rev’d Dr. Robert Rowlands 
The Rev’d Derrick Bishop 
 
Church Wardens 
Cindy Marshall: 709-771-4727 
   cindymarshall@nl.rogers.com 
Laura Cowan: 709-986-2904 
   lauranewmancowan@gmail.com 
Verger 
Sharon Stuckey 
Office Administrator 
Jill Kenny: 709-726-5677 

 
 

Congratulations to the Right Reverend Shane Parker, 
Bishop of Ottawa, on his election as the 15th Primate 
of the Anglican Church of Canada! May God guide and 
bless him in this sacred calling as he shepherds our 
Church with grace and wisdom. Bishop Shane will be 
installed as our new Primate today at the closing 
worship of General Synod. Thanks be to God! 
 



We gratefully acknowledge donations to: 
The General fund  
† In memory of Elizabeth Mullett from David and Mary Tulett. 
† In loving memory of Roberta Green from Jennifer, Geoff, and David. 
† In memory of my parents, Howard & Agnes Wamboldt, my brother 
and his wife, Harold and Marion Wamboldt and my godchild, Natalie 
Brimicombe from Helen Wamboldt. 
 
Congratulations to Claire Donnan who completed her Honours in 
Bachelor of Digital Journalism – Summa Cum Laude. Her program was 
conjoint between the University of Ottawa and Algonquin College. In 
September Claire will head to the University of British Columbia to 
begin her Masters in Investigative Journalism. 
 
First year students for Post-Secondary Education: Applications are 
now being accepted for the Gerald & Doreen Facey Memorial 
Scholarship to be awarded for September 2025. This scholarship is 
valued at $1,500 and will be awarded to a young person from the 
Anglican Cathedral Parish enrolled in his/her first year of post-
secondary education (Private College, College of the North Atlantic, 
Marine Institute, Memorial University, etc.). This scholarship will be 
awarded on the basis of academic achievement & involvement in the 
Cathedral Parish. The selection committee will consist of The Dean and 
Wardens. Applications are available from the Church Office, and must 
be received in the Church Office on or before 4 pm on August 22nd. 
 
Cemetery Memorial Services 

Kenmount Road Cemetery Service – Wednesday, July 9th at 7 p.m., 
led by The Parish of the Good Shepherd;  
Forest Road Cemetery Service – Wednesday, July 16th at 7 p.m., led 
by The Parish of St. Mary the Virgin.   
Please note: If the weather is inclement on either Wednesday evening, 
the service will be postponed to the Thursday evening at 7:00 p.m. If 
both Wednesday and Thursday evenings are inclement, the services 
will be moved indoors on the Thursday evening and will take place at 
7:30 p.m. Notice of Cancellation will be broadcast on VOCM & VOWR.  
 
 

Upcoming Sunday Services: 
July 6th: 4th Sunday after Pentecost 
 – 11 a.m. BCP Sung Eucharist 
July 13th: 5th Sunday after Pentecost 
 – 11 a.m. BCP Sung Eucharist 
July 20th: 6th Sunday after Pentecost 
 – 11 a.m. BAS Holy Baptism & Eucharist 
July 27th: 7th Sunday after Pentecost 
 – 9 a.m. BCP said Holy Eucharist 
 – 11 a.m. BCP Sung Mattins 
 
Weekday Morning Prayer:   
9:30 am Tuesday, Wednesday, & Thursday.  
 
Lectionary Readings for next Sunday, July 6th: 2 Kings 5:1-14; Psalm 
30; Galatians 6:1-16; Luke 10:1-11, 16-20. 
 
Young Artist Lunchtime Concert: July 2 & July 3 @ 12:30 PM 
Enjoy a midday musical experience as the Tuckamore Festival Young 
Artists showcase their talents in solo and chamber performances. Set 
in the beautiful and historic Anglican Cathedral, this concert is part of 
the festival's lunchtime recital series. Admission by donation. A 
perfect way to spend your lunch hour surrounded by inspiring music 
and architecture! 
 
You are invited to join us for PRIDE WORSHIP 
7:30 pm Wednesday, July 2nd at Holy Innocents’ Anglican Church, 297 
Paradise Rd., Paradise. Presider: Bishop Samuel Rose; Preacher: the 
Rev’d Tracy Sullivan who will share her experience as a member of the 
2SLGBTQIA+ community. There will be a reception after the service. In-
person or online www.facebook.com/HolyInnocentsChurchNL 
 
Afternoon Teas @ The Basilica – Come have a “brew-tea-full” 
afternoon tea at the Basilica. There are only 2 Thursday's remaining: 
July 3rd and July 17th. Tea is served from 2-3:30 pm! Tickets go on sale 
1/2 hour before the tea begins. $20 each, cash only. Seating capacity is 
limited!  



9:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist (BCP said) 
BCP p. 67, Propers p. 283 

 
11:00 a.m. Sung Mattins (BCP) 

 
Opening Sentence p. 1 
Hymn: 212 The eternal gifts of Christ the King Church Triumphant 
Exhortation, Confession, & Absolution p. 4 
The Lord’s Prayer p. 5 
Versicles and Responses Tallis 
Canticle: Venite p.6 
Psalm 67 p. 409 
Ezekiel 34:11-16 William Pryse-Philips 
Canticle: Te Deum p. 7 
John 21:15-19 Sharon Stuckey 
Canticle: Benedictus – CP 11 Blessed be the God of Israel  Kingsfold 
The Apostles’ Creed p. 10 
Versicles and Responses Tallis 
The Collect for the Day 
The Collects for Peace & Grace  p. 11 
Sermon     The Very Reverend Roger Whalen 
Hymn: 217 For all thy saints, O Lord         Franconia 
The Prayers 
The General Thanksgiving p. 14 
The Prayer of St. Chrysostom & The Grace p. 15 
The Act of Remembrance for Memorial Day 
The Ode to Newfoundland 
O Canada 
God Save the King 
Hymn: 618 Glorious things of thee are spoken Austria 
 

*  *  *  *  * 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Canticle: Benedictus 
Blessed be the God of Israel who comes to set us free 
And raises up new hope for us: a Branch from David’s tree. 
So have the prophets long declared that with a mighty arm 
God would turn back our enemies and all who wish us harm. 
 
With promised mercy will God still the covenant recall: 
The oath once sworn to Abraham, from foes to save us all; 
That we might worship without fear and offer lives of praise, 
In holiness and righteousness before God all our days. 
 
My child, as prophet of the Lord, you will prepare the way, 
To tell God’s people they are saved from sin’s eternal sway. 
Then shall God’s mercy from on high shine forth and never cease 

To drive away the gloom of death and lead us into peace. 
 
 
Blessing of the Garden:  Sowing Seeds - Growing Community is a 
partnership with Goulds Recreation Association, Goulds Lions Club, 
Kilbride to Ferryland Family Resource Coalition, Goulds Community 
Food Bank, St. Kevin’s Roman Catholic Parish, and the Diocese of 
Eastern Newfoundland and Labrador, under the leadership of St. 
Paul’s Anglican Church. All of the harvest is distributed to local food 
banks. Last year this partnership produced 3,500 lbs of fresh produce 
which went on 10,000 plates. Bishop Sam Rose will extend his 2nd 
Annual Blessing of the Garden on Monday, July 7th at 7 pm. In the 
event of inclement weather, the service will be held at St. Paul's 
Church (across the street). The garden is located directly across the 
road from St. Paul's, 202 Main Road, Goulds. As the Diocese of Eastern 
NL is a leading partner in this initiative to feed the hungry we 
encourage members of all parishes to attend and have a tour of this 
new outreach initiative. Ample parking is available at the garden. Our 
Cathedral has a team, led by the Rev’d Gail Dick, which is responsible 
for a section of this garden! 
 


